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AMBLESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Ambleston Community Council was held on Monday 23rd February 2015 at the Memorial Hall, Woodstock commencing at 7.30 p m.
Present were:-  Mr Kevin Morris (Vice Chairman), Messrs Bryn Vaughan, John Griffiths, Julian Harries, Councillor David Howlett, Pembs County Council and the Clerk.
1. Apologies.

There were no apologies. In the absence of the Chairman, Mrs Anne James, Mr Kevin Morris took the chair.
2. Minutes of the Last Meeting.

Copies of the minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.

(a) REPLACEMENT SIGNS. The ‘No Through Road’ sign has been re-erected near Gwalia, Ambleston. The Clerk to e-mail Area Maintenance North, Pembs County Council regarding the replacement sign for WYSTOG/WOODSTOCK prior to the next meeting.
(b) PEMBROKESHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL IS CHANGING. John Griffiths had attended the community engagement event at County Hall on 4th February 2015. He gave a brief report.

(c) REVIEW OF ELECTORAL ARRANGEMENTS. The Boundary Commission’s proposal to combine Ambleston Community with Rudbaxton and Spittal Communities into a single electoral division of Pembs County Council is deemed to be sensible. This would improve levels of electoral parity within the county, also the B4329 runs through the entire length of the proposed division. Members of Ambleston Community Council are in favour of the proposed change.
4. Highway Matters.
There were no highway matters to report but discussion took place regarding the condition of road surfaces in general and the problems of standing surface water due to lack of adequate maintenance and rainwater missing drain gratings following the resurfacing of highways.
5. Planning. 
Planning permission has been granted for replacement courtyard gates at Corner House Farm, Wallis.
6. Correspondence.
(a) The Welsh Government White Paper on Reforming Local Government to be circulated. The contents to be discussed at the March meeting.
(b) The next PACT meeting will be held on 10th March 2015 at Crundale Community Hall.
(c) It was agreed to ask Zurich Municipal Insurance for a quotation for 2015/16.
(d) Information received from Pembs County Council regarding an energy scheme for Wales.
(e) PLANED Newsletter to be circulated.

7. Any Other Business.
There were no items for Any Other Business.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.05 p m.
Date of the Next Meeting – Monday 23rd March 2015 at 7.30 p m.
